
                                                    

TV Producer, Shonda Rhimes, recently stated in a commencement address                  

òDitch the Dream and Be a Doer!ó  We can all dream but itõs the doing that counts, 

and many of you continue to òdoó wonderful things. Youõve studied abroad, youõve 

participated in internships and fellowships out of state, youõve taken on leadership 

roles in your school and parish communities, all while juggling your work, family and 

school life.  Youõve also remained active with the PTS program, as we too have had a 

busy year.  I sincerely thank you for your active participation throughout the year, and 

I encourage you to continue to remain involved and continue to òdoó great things!                                       

To my wonderful graduates, some of my most active scholars, you will be missed 

dearly but know that I will always keep you informed of your program, so that you can 

remain involved as an alum.  And know that we will continue to pray for you, as you 

embark on this new phase in your life and work towards òdoingó and achieving 

greatness. As alwayséWORK hard and PRAY often! -Leah     
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òDeveloping Your Personal Relationship With God,ó is the theme for 

the Pierre Toussaint Scholars Retreat which will be held on                 

Saturday, June 28 to Sunday, June 29, 2014 at  The College of New 

Rochelle.  This first time venture for the scholars, was planned by a 

team of local scholars  (Deborah A. ô15; Michael H. ô14; Clarisa G. 

ô16; Terrence H. ô16) who have all worked diligently over the past 

few months to coordinate a fun religious retreat that will renew, 

refresh and rejuvenate one in their faith.  The retreat, facilitated by 

Fr. Steven Bell, CSP, of Busted Halo and St. Paul the Apostle 

Church, will ensure that it will be an exciting time for all.   

ôDeveloping Your Relationship With Godõ 

The College of New Rochelle                                 

Saturday, June 28 to Sunday, June 29, 2014 
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DANICA BROWN                                                                                                                                            

GEORGE WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY (WASHINGTON D.C.)                                                                

BA in POLITICAL SCIENCE  

òThank you to the Pierre Toussaint Guild, Administrative Team, and my fellow 

Scholars.  The shared support and best wishes have been instrumental to my success 

during my collegiate years.ó  

(Danica will be attending Howard University School of Law in                  

Washington D.C. this Fall.) 

 

MICHAEL HUAMAN  

ST. JOHNõS UNIVERSITY (QUEENS, ny) 

BS IN TOXICOLOGY  

òFirst off, congratulations to my fellow graduates of the Class of 2014éwe made it!!! I am 

thankful for all the blessings that God has given me these past four years of my career, one 

of which is the Pierre Toussaint Scholarship Program.  This program helped to develop my 

skills as a leader and scholar, while granting me unforgettable memories alongside my 

peers.  I will always appreciate and never forget all of the hard work that everyone in the 

Office of Black Ministry does for us. Thanks for everything you have taught us. No matter 

where our careers may lead, rest assure that you will all be in my prayers and I wish you 

nothing but the very best as you continue to educate the next class of scholars.                               

PTS Forever!!ó 

(Michael will be studying for the MCAT this summer, with aspirations of  attending                    

medical school next year.) 

 

 

VONORA LEWIS  

XAVIER UNIVERSITY (NEW ORLEANS, LA) 

BA IN HISTORY  

òThese past four years would have been extremely difficult without the Pierre 

Toussaint Scholarship Program.  This program did more for me than just help 

me pay for school.  This program really taught me the meaning of giving back,                 

leadership and commitment, while promoting academic excellence. I would not 

be the person I am today if I was not enrolled in the PT Scholarship Program. 

Words cannot describe how thankful I am for having the opportunity to be a 

part of this program.ó 
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Chigozie mbamalu  

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY  

BS IN biology  

òThis past fall semester I graduated and received my Bachelors of Science degree 

at the University of Albany. I am thankful to God, my family, my mentor: Mrs. 

Mary Purcell, and the Pierre Toussaint Scholarship program. Without your 

prayers and support I would have never maintained my sanity and focus. I am 

truly thankful and blessed to be a part of the Pierre Toussaint Scholarship             

program; it not only brought me closer to God but also gave me a sense of  

ownership. One of my most fond memories was traveling with my fellow PT 

scholars to the World Youth Day in Madrid, Spain. My experience was                       

remarkable, I felt so empowered being around young individuals who loved God 

and sought to share that love as much as I did. I felt obligated to educate my peers about Pierre Toussaint 

and the premise of our program; this responsibility gave me confidence in myself and my faith. Every day I 

reflect on the lessons I received and apply them towards the next chapter of my life, I plan to attend                 

Graduate school this fall semester to pursue a Master of Science post-baccalaureate                  

degree in Premedical studies.ó 
 

Garvenchy Nichols  

St. thomas Aquinas college (sparkill, ny)  

Ba in business administration  

"I was very happy when I learned I would be part of the PT Scholarship                 
Program.  I am very thankful for their generous financial support towards my 

higher education. During my four years in college I majored in Business                 
Administration with a minor in International Business.  I completed my                   

undergrad studies in December of 2013 and had my Graduation Ceremony on 
May 9, 2014.  I also started my graduate studies this past February and had a 

satisfying first semester. By being part of the PT scholarship program I was able 
to just focus on my education. Their financial generosity have helped me reach 

my goals and inspired me to help others in need and give back to my                      
community.  I now will seek employment this summer and plan to put my degree to good use.                           

After two years or so, I plan on returning back to my native country, Haiti, and help the people in need 
with my new found knowledge.  Therefore, I would like to thank the Pierre Toussaint scholarship for           

making all of this possible.ó  
(Garvenchy began graduate studies, working on his Masters in Business Administration at 

St. Thomas Aquinas College this Spring.) 



TAMMY ORUWARIYE  

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE (south hadley, MA)  

Ba in anthropology  

òLike the great Frederick Douglas said, "if there is no struggle, there is 
no progress.ó  I certainly can attest to the validity of that statement. 
These past four years have not been easy.  With it came so many                       
hardships, all-nighters and tears ,but with my family, friends, the Pierre 
Toussaint crew, and most of all God's support, I made it through.  I am 
very grateful for everything the Office of Black Ministry did for me.  I 
pray that God continues to bless all of us, and that we remain his faithful 
servants.ó 
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KIARA RAIFORD  

VIRGINIA STATE UNIVERSITY (PETERSBURG, VA)                                                                

BA in PSYCHOLOGY  

òGraduating from college has been my greatest accomplishment, thus far.             
I would like to think I did it all by myself, but that would not be true. If it 

was not for God, my family, and my extended family at the Office of Black                  
Ministry, this would not be possible.  Aside from the financial support, 
OBMõs words of encouragement and prayers have helped me get through 

many rough days, and for that I am forever grateful.  I would  like to                 
congratulate my fellow graduating scholars of this year, as I wish you all the 

best in your future endeavors.ó 

Joshua 1:7-9  ñBe strong and very courageous. Be careful to obey all the law my servant 

Moses gave you; do not turn from it to the right or to the left, that you may be successful 

wherever you go. Do not let this Book of the Law depart from your mouth; meditate on it 

day and night, so that you may be careful to do everything written in it. Then you will be 

prosperous and successful. Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do 

not be terrified; do not be discouraged, for the LORD your God will be with you 

wherever you go.ò 



PTS WINTER WORKSHOP 2014 

On Monday, Jan. 6, 2014 the Pierre Toussaint Scholars of 

the Archdiocese of New York held their annual Winter 

Workshop focused on the theme òFaith-Filled Leadership in 

the Workplace and Church Community.ó  This yearõs 

workshop was hosted by Mutual of America Insurance 

Company.  The scholars were graciously welcomed to 

Mutual of Americaõs principal office, located on Park Avenue 

in midtown Manhattan, where they gathered in the 

corporate conference room.  Presenters for the day 

included Mr. Thomas Gilliam, CEO of Mutual of America 

Foundation; Ms. Carla Harris, Managing Director at Morgan 

Stanley; Fr. Wayne Paysse, Director of the Black & Indian 

Mission; and Ms. Malla Haridat, Associate Director of 

Employer Relations & Alumni Outreach at Manhattan 

College.  Each presenter engaged them in an open dialogue 

discussing matters on how they can assume roles of 

leadership within their church community as a young adult; 

how they can begin to develop into great leaders of faith as 

they become more involved in their churches; and how they 

can obtain the effective skills to assume roles of leadership 

both inside and outside of their church communities.  The 

day proved to be greatly informative, as well as, 

inspirational, as the scholars left feeling renewed and 

motivated.  Evaluations proved that they gained a great deal 

from each presenter, and the presenters shared that they 

were equally impressed with the scholars. 

  


